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Canadian Pacific Pensioners Association London Ont.

Chapter (Since May 1979)  

Meeting Held at:Royal Canadian Legion Victoria Br.3317

                              311 Oakland Ave.519-455-2331

                               1200 noon third Monday of each month

President: TOM SONIER 519-453-2065

Vice Pres: DOUG LEBLANC 519-455-8051

 Secretary: CHARLIE WEIR 519-439-3024

Treasurer: NICK DIONNE    519-659-7587

Editor: Charlie Rath 519-850-0091

Telephone committee:MARILYN WADDELL 519-438-7475

Bowling President:Gerry McGrenere 519-472-7756

Newsletter for Mar.20 2017 next meeting Apr.17,2017

PRESIDENT’S REPORT :

Hi Everyone,
Well Spring is just around the corner, or is it. The weather we had this past week is not an indicator of its arrival anytime soon. Also, Happy St. Patrick’s Day to all of those who are Irish and to those who just want to celebrate with them.
WINDSOR CHAPTER VISIT
I have talked with Al Tape and we are going to visit our friends in Windsor on April 24, 2017. The meeting will start at 11:30 and lunch will be served at 12:00. The cost for lunch is $6.00. The meeting will be held at the Moose Lodge in Windsor. We will have a reminder in the April newsletter and will take a show of hands at our meeting for those who are interested in attending so we can give Al an idea of how many will be there for lunch purposes.
 

NCCPPA CONVENTION
The National Council of Canadian Pacific Pensioners Association biennial meeting will be held in Kamloops BC. May 26, 27 2017.
 

RESOLUTIONS TO THE NATIONAL COUNCIL
Article V, section 4(b) of the NCCPPA bylaws require ”Only affiliated local Associations, in good standing, shall be permitted to submit resolutions to the National Council for discussion at the Biennial Convention. All resolutions shall be mailed to the National Secretary at least sixty (60) days prior to the opening day of the Biennial Convention. (March 27, 2017) Copies of said resolutions shall be duplicated and forwarded to the Secretary of each affiliated Local Association at least thirty (30) days prior to the Biennial convention. (April 25, 2017) No resolution shall be accepted at the Convention unless they are of a definite emergency nature, and then they shall require the consent of seventy-five (75) Percent of the voting delegates in order to be accepted for discussion. 
We will be accepting resolutions at our March meeting. If you cannot attend the March meeting please submit them to Tom Sonier soniert@rogers.com before March 27th.
 

 

 

 

 

 

UPDATE ON BILL C-27
I received a reply from Peter Fragiskatos, Member of Parliament London North Centre on February 24, 2017 where he stated the following:
 

“Thank you for taking the time to email my office with your concerns regarding Bill C-27, An Act to Amend the Pension benefits Standards Act. As your representative in Ottawa, I want to be aware of the issues that are of primary concern to the residents of London North Centre. I value your input and want to hear from you.
Helping Canadians achieve a safe, secure and dignified retirement is a central part of the government’s plan to help the middle class and those working hard to join it. Restoring the age of eligibility for Old Age Security (OAS) to 65, increasing the Guaranteed Income Supplement (GIS) top-up and enhancing the Canada Pension Plan (CPP) are part and parcel of our plan to ensure the government and economy work for the middle class.
In keeping with this effort, Bill C-27 aims to broaden the scope of retirement saving opportunities available to Canadians by introducing a framework for Target Benefit Plans for employees of federally regulated private sector employers and Crown Corporations. Target Benefit Plans represents a voluntary, sustainable and flexible pension option. Individuals who do not consent maintain their benefits in their current form. In a unionized environment, a union will be able to consent on behalf of its membership where authorized to do so.
The government recognizes that introducing a new framework is complex and they have heard union members and leadership express concerns over recent months. To address these concerns, the government is willing to take the necessary time to give all parties the opportunity to share their ideas and suggestions about how Bill C-27 can be improved.
I genuinely appreciate you taking the time to offer feedback on this particular topic. Should you have any further questions, please do not hesitate to get in touch. My staff and I are happy to assist, and my doors are open”.
 

Kindest regards,
 

Peter Fragiskatos
Member of Parliament
London North Centre
 TREASURERS REPORT:

Here is the treasurers report for our March 20th meeting:

At our February meeting we had a total of 34 members and guests present, 31 joined us for lunch. I would like to take this opportunity to welcome two new members. Dave Grub retired Conductor and Ed Liberato retired Locomotive Engineer joined our association.

AL McLean and Larry Krupa were the lucky winners of the door prize. Both won $22.00 and the association received $20.00



On February 14 I deposited $455.00

Expenses for the month were Legion $372.00 for 31 meals

We have a bank balance of $5370.23 and there is $134.00 cash on hand.

As of March 1st the bowling balance is $6936.22. 

Sharon

SICK REPORT;

Condr.Dave Powell had a sroke Feb 20 is at home recuperating

OBITUARIES;

Pat Johnson condr died feb 17 2017

Engr.Gord Gosnell passed away Feb 17 2017

Arnold Yarkie Clerk Sput off passed away Mar.10 2017 

BIRTHDAYS FOR FEB

BOWLING NEWS;

Tomorrow we will return from spring break with only 6 weeks remaining before playoff week.  While the standings have gotten a little closer, Jerry Mcgrenere still leads the way in the second half with 48 points followed by Mike Dunn with 41. 
 

Since the new year we have averaged 46 bowlers per week compared to 49 over season 1.  Our snow birds are gradually coming back however so attendance should pick up for the rest of the season.  We are bowling right through May 2nd which is the latest we have ever bowled. The late finish is necessary due to the cancelations caused by equipment problems earlier in the year. Since we are bowling later our banquet is also later and has been booked for Friday May 12th at the Victory Branch Legion.  Sign up sheets will be going out to our bowlers shortly.        
 

Top over average individual scores since February 7th are: 
 

February 14th - Norm Sayer - 236 (+85),  Jerry McGrenere - 242 (+80), Bob Waddell - 203 (+73), Cheryl Palmer - 178 (+67) 
 

February 21st - Don DeGraw - 256 (+92), Crandall Benson - 186 (+65), Eugene Goneau - 171 (+55), Kathy Francis - 164 (+52) 
 

February 28th - Kathy Francis - 183 (+70), George Renno - 216 (+58), Patsy Smith - 193 (+45), Ken Ayling - 143 (+45) 
 

March 7th - John Longworth - 258 (+109), Eugene Goneau - 188 (+69), Darcy Delaney - 244 (+57), Lorna Jennings - 191 (+57)  
 

    
 

	




